














ITEM LR30.087 – Lease with Congressman Himes 

The Board of Representatives cannot approve this item as it authorizes the Mayor of Stamford 

to submit a written lie to Congress on behalf of the City of Stamford. It is unreasonable, it is 

actually a lie, for the City of Stamford to allow the Mayor to sign a contract that represents 

$22.32 per square as “at fair market value” for Class A office space in our City. Such 

representation provides a reasonable basis for property tax appeals by many of our largest 

payors. 

On November 7, 2018, at a special meeting of the Planning Board, the Board of Finance, and 

the Board of Representatives, Mr. Freedman, who was represented by the Administration as a 

Stamford real estate expert, described the rent proposed in the Government Center lease with 

Representative Himes as well below market for Class C space in the city. The actual rent Mr. 

Freedman was talking about was the $22.75 per square foot the City proposed we pay BLT for 

the One Elmcroft property used for Westover Elementary School; Representative Himes lease is 

even lower at $22.32 per square foot Class A space downtown. 

In the same meeting Director Handler, in response to one of Representative Cottrell’s 

questions, told these same Boards that in 2020 BLT reasonably expected to get rents in the mid 

$40s for the same space. That is $40 per square foot for the time frame in the lease we are 

asked to approve for the congressman. 

Later in the same meeting, I asked Director Handler how the space proposed for the school 

compared to Government Center, was it really that much nicer. Director Handler told us no and 

then described 888 Washington Blvd, Government Center, as “supreme Class A office space”. 

The representations by these two city officials are consistent with quotes I have received from 

commercial real estate agents here in town. They are also consistent with the EPA lease, this 

board just approved in January. For that lease the City is charging the Federal government 

$46.57 per square foot this year with a contractual CPI increase expected next year. 

Almost exactly one year later, on November 6, 2019, several members of this board justified a 

vote based on a volunteer’s failure to ask enough from the people doing business in Stamford. 

It would be unconscionable for any those members to vote in favor of this lease without 

changing the rent to at least $46.50 per square foot.  

For those members who do not believe the Board of Representatives has this authority please 

refer to section 9-6 and 9-7 of the City’s code. The authority to make this change to the lease is 

granted under 9-6.A(2). The only requirement is the board must give prompt written notice to 

the Planning Board and the Board of Finance. Promptly as interpreted by this board means 

sometime within the next 10 days; it is the same requirement as used for ordinances we adopt. 
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